


DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid & CHIP Services
230 S Dearborn Street
Chicago, IL 60604

Financial Management Group 

Henry Lipman, Commissioner  
Department of Health and Human Services 
129 Pleasant St. 
Concord, NH 03301 

RE:  New Hampshire State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 24-0030

Dear Commissioner Lipman: 

We have reviewed the proposed New Hampshire State Plan Amendment (SPA) to Attachment 4.19-B 
submitted under TN-24-0030 which was submitted to the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS) on June 26, 2024.  This plan updates the rates for the 1915(i) waiver for Supportive Housing 
services.

Based upon the information provided by the State, we have approved the amendment with an effective 
date of July 1, 2024. We are enclosing the approved CMS-179 and a copy of the new state plan page. 

Please note that our approval relates only to the requested change in payment methodology and that 
the resultant rates and related expenditures are consistent with section 1902(a)(30)(A) of the 
Act.  CMS may still have questions on the funding structure in determining it's consistent with sections 
1902(a)(2), 1903(a), and 1903(w) of the Act as implemented by 42 CFR §433.54.  Approval of the 
subject SPA does not relieve the state of its responsibility to comply with federal laws and regulations, 
and to ensure that claims for federal funding are consistent with all applicable requirements.  On April 
2nd, 2021, CMS issued a letter on the New Hampshire Granite Advantage Health Care Trust Fund, in 
companion to the approval of New Hampshire's Medicaid managed care state directed payment 
preprints.  The letter requested additional information to allow CMS to further review the state's 
sources of non-federal share financing of the Medicaid adult expansion population.  The result of that 
review may also be applicable to the expenditures related to the payments authorized in this SPA. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Debi Benson at 
1-312-886-0360 or Deborah.Benson@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Todd McMillion 
Director 
Division of Reimbursement Review 

Enclosures 

September 9, 2024

      

      








